
 

 

 

May 2023 
 

Dear Parent/Guardian 
 
We are delighted that you have chosen to educate your son/daughter at Bryntirion 
Comprehensive School from September 2023. It is a very exciting time to join us at 
Bryntirion and I’m sure you will enjoy being part of our school community. 
 
We would like to share the following transition information:–  
 

• Year 6 Mini Olympics – Friday 9th June 2023 9.30pm - 12.00pm – A morning 
session of sporting events so please could students wear PE kit and trainers and 
ensure they have water, sun cream and a hat. Students from Llangewydd,          
Maes Yr Haul, Penyfai and Trelales primary schools should attend their primary 
schools as normal on this day. Staff from the primary schools will accompany 
students to Bryntirion Comprehensive School at 9.15am and will leave Bryntirion at 
12 noon. The parents of students from other primary schools are asked to bring their 
child to the school for 9.20am and collect at 12 noon.  
 

• Transition Day - Monday 3rd July 2023 - The aim of the day will be to give students 
a ‘taste’ of life at Bryntirion Comprehensive School before they join us in September. 
Students will have the opportunity to experience a range of lessons and spend time 
with other Year 6 students who will also be joining the school. They may bring 
sandwiches or buy lunch in the canteen. Lunch will cost around £2.50. Students may 
also buy a snack at break-time from the breakfast bar costing around £1. Students 
should make their own way to the school for 9.00am in their primary school uniform 
and go to the Sports Hall in E block where they will be met by Mrs Poole - Head of 
Year. We will have plenty of students and staff waiting eagerly to welcome and show 
students the way. Students will finish school at 2.45pm and should make your own 
arrangements for getting home (just as they will when they start in September). If 
parents have any concerns or wish to discuss collecting students, please contact us 
at Bryntirion. 
 

• Year 6 Parents Meeting – Monday 3rd July 2023, 5.00pm – It would be wonderful 
to meet you as parents and as such would like to invite you to a meeting for parents 
on Monday 3rd July at 5.00pm in our Sports Hall. This will provide you with an 
opportunity to meet some of the key staff and discuss the arrangements for 
September. 

 
I look forward to meeting you at the parents meeting in July. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
 
 
 

Mr Pawar 
Headteacher 


